
AEPC Circular No. 194 
 

AEPC/HO/SG/R&PA/2025 
March 6, 2025 
  
Sub: Request for the data for review of Rebate of State and Central Taxes and Levies on 
Export of Garments and made-Ups (RoSCTL) rates by the RoSCTL Committee 
  
Dear Members, 
 
Government of India has constituted a RoSCTL Committee for updating the recommended ceiling 
rates schedules under the RoSCTL Scheme vide Order F. No. 602/5/2024 dated 21.02.2025 
appended at Annexure. 
  
We request member exporters to submit data on taxes/levies so that RoSCTL rates may be 
revised appropriately.  
 
The base year for submission of data would be FY 2023-24 (01.04.2023 to 31.03.2024), duly 
audited. 
  
The data has been required as per the format, at Annexure. 
  
While providing the data, care must be taken regarding following aspects: 
  
(a)    Data provided should be certified by the manufacturer and its Chartered Accountant / Cost 
Accountant.     
  
(b)   The data should be supported by copies of representative documents, such as tax invoices 
of inputs used, shipping bills of export product, Govt. notifications regarding taxes / levies like 
electricity duty, mandi tax etc. 
  
The members may provide compiled data indicating their major port(s) of import and export 
through am additional entry. Supplementary information, if any with the documentary evidence 
along with the relevant statutory provisions may be submitted. 
 
It is requested that the desired data for the FY 2023-24 (01.04.2023 to 31.03.2024), duly audited, 
may kindly be provided to: Dr. Saurabh Kumar, General Manager (R&PA), 
saurabh.kumar@aepcindia.com (Cell: +91 7891469886) with a copy to sdudeja@aepcindia.com  
latest by 16.03.2025 so that entire compiled data may be provided to the Government within the 
stipulated time frame.    
 
With regards, 
 
(Mithileshwar Thakur) 
Secretary General – AEPC 
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